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October 10, 2014 

Mayor Kooiker & City Council Members 

Over the past several years the Rapid City Police Department has supported the Summer Nights 
Festival in the downtown area on Thursday evenings. Additionally, we have supported 
numerous special events at Main Street Square. Both organizations have provided reliable and 
dependable volunteers to help facilitate events. The Rapid City Police Department is supportive 
of these events as it directly correlates to the city's goal as part of the comprehensive plan in 
encouraging a healthy and vibrant community. An important part of our department's mission 
statement is to support community enhancement. 

I am aware that both organizations have submitted special event applications for Thursday 
nights during the summer of 2015. 

Our department is here to serve and ensure that we address the public safety aspect of all 
events that take place in the community. Over the years there have been minimal problems at 
these events considering the large attendance. We would be able to accommodate each of the 
event permit applications that have been submitted, but approval of both of them would be 
problematic. The most obvious conflict is removal of additional parking in the downtown area. 
This has already caused a lot of concerns and complaints with one venue alone. Therefore, my 
recommendation is to evaluate each of the applications and consider approval of one or the 
other, but not both. 

We appreciate the exceptional working relationship we have established with both 
organizations over the years, and we look forward to serving the downtown community and its 
recent increase in special event public safety needs. 

Sincerely, 

Karl Jegeris 
Chief of Police 

vj 

An Internationally Accredited Law Enforcement Agency 
300 Kansas City Street, Rapid City, SD 57701 I P: 605-394-4133 I www.rapidcitypolice.org 


